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DRUG ABUSE

The talk on this subject by our local police officer was unfortunatly
very poorly attended. The shocking message to our community is that drug
pushers have targeted the rural areas around Mold to pursue their lethal
trade. The meeting arranged by Community Policewoman Sue Jones gave those
present an opportunity to see material currently available to our
youngsters, such as cannabis, amphetamines and ecstacy tablets. The
awful long-term effects were described, all the more appalling as
pushers are assuring our youngsters that the drugs are harmless. Our
thanks to Sue Jones for this opportunity to learn more about the current
danger to young people. Should anyone wish to consult her on this
subject Sue can be contacted at Mold Police Station 752321.

COMNUNITY COUNCIL

The last meeting of the present council is as usual on the last Thursday
of the month, April 27th. However following the elections on May 4th,
the first meeting of the new council takes place on Thursday May 18th.
This is in compliance with the localGovernment Act. As always the public
is welcome to attend and the meeting 1s at Gwernymynydd School,
starting at 7.15 p.m Community Policewoman Sue Jones will also be
present should anyone wish to aobtain advise or help.

COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION

At the recent A.G.M. officers elected were:

Chairman - Olive Sweetman Vice Chairman - Don Parry
Secretary - Sheila Parry Treasurer - Ken Sweetman

Bookings Secretaries - Lillian Roberts & Dilys Davies

SELF_DEFERCE

Come and learn a little about Self Defence at the Village

Centre on Tuesday 2nd May at 7.30 pm. Admission 50p and all are welcome.
Contact Chris Griffiths Mold 759347

DRIED FLOVER ARRANGING CLASSES

Come and try your hand at a relaxing craft. 6 week course starts
Thursday 11th May 8:15 - 10:15 at Gwernymynydd Village Centre
Futher details & to enrol please phone Sue on 01352 759920

THANKS

Mrs Hill and family wish to thank all relatives, friends and

neighbours for the kind messages of sympathy shown to then

in their sad loss. Also for donations kindly given to the British Stroke
Foundation.

Items for the May Newsletter to 1 Maes y Wern by Tuesday 9th May please.



